
NHS Scotland DNACPR Policy 2016 
Decision-making framework

It is not necessary to discuss CPR with the patient unless they express 
a wish to discuss it. NO 

Is cardiac or respiratory 
arrest a clear possibility for 
the patient? 

If a DNACPR decision is made on clear clinical grounds that CPR would 
not be successful there should be a presumption in favour of 
informing the patient of the decision and explaining the reason for it. 
Subject to appropriate respect for confidentiality those close to the 
patient should also be informed and offered an explanation. A 
decision can be made not to inform the patient at that time only if it 
is judged that the conversation would cause them physical or 
psychological harm. This must be clearly documented along with a 
plan to review the patient’s ability to engage with that conversation. 

Where the patient lacks capacity and has a welfare attorney or 
appointed welfare guardian, this representative should be informed 
of the decision not to attempt CPR and the reasons for it as part of 
the ongoing discussion about the patient’s care.  

Where a patient lacks capacity the decision should be explained to 
those close to the patient without delay.  If this cannot be done 
immediately the reasons why it was not practicable or appropriate 
must be documented. 

If the decision is not accepted by the patient, their representative or 
those close to them, a second opinion should be offered. 

Is there a realistic chance 
that CPR could be  
successful? 

NO 

YES 

If a patient has made an advance decision refusing CPR, and the 
criteria for applicability and validity are met, this must be respected. 

If a welfare attorney or guardian has been appointed they must be 
consulted. 

Does the patient lack  
capacity AND have an  
advance decision  
specifically refusing CPR 

OR have a welfare  
attorney or guardian? 

YES 

Does the patient lack 
capacity? 

NO 

NO 

YES 

Is the patient willing to 
discuss his/her wishes 
regarding CPR? 

NO 

YES 

Discussion with those close to the patient must be used to guide a 
decision in the patient’s overall benefit.  The question is what the 
patient would have wanted rather than what the family would want 
but account must also be taken of their views regarding what they 
feel would be of benefit for the patient.  Those close to the patient 
must not be burdened with feeling that they are responsible for the 
decision as this responsibility rests with the senior clinician. 

Respect and document their refusal.  Discussion with those close to 
the patient may be used to guide a decision in the patient’s overall 
benefit, unless confidentiality restrictions prevent this. 

The patient must be involved in deciding whether or 
not CPR will be attempted in the event of 
cardiorespiratory arrest. 

Adapted from Decisions Relating to Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation - guidance from the BMA, RC(UK) and the RCN 2016 
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